
 

 
Cyngor Cymuned Nantmel Community Council 

 
Minutes of a meeting held on Wednesday 21st October 2015 at Nantmel School 

 
Present: Cllr J Price, C Lewis, J Morgan,  P Bowen, K Curry 
 Cty Cllr D Evans 
 
Apologies: Cllr R Lewis, G Price 
 
Absent: Cllr J Harris 
   
NC 52/15 Minutes: 

The minutes of the last meeting held on 24th September 2015 were 
confirmed and signed. 
 

NC 53/15 Information from Minutes 
 

a) Pound Lane – Sign 
The Clerk had prepared laminated A3 signs for Cllr G Price, however 
he is yet to collect them. 

 
b) Pipeline 

The Clerk had received an email from Severn Trent Water with regard 
to the pipeline, she will contact them once again and ask for further 
scheme details. 

 
NC54/15 Planning Applications:   

a) VAR/2015/0038 – Discharge of Section 106 Agreement in relation to 
R1529/I at Hollow Oak (formerly Hill View) Nantmel for Mr & Mrs 
Bonwick-Smith. Members objected to this application on the grounds 
that there is still a requirement for affordable housing. 
 

NC 55/15 Correspondence: 
a) Powys County Council – Community Delivery 

Further information from the Cabinet Leader with regard to cuts in budgets 
 

b) Powys County Council – 3 Weekly Rubbish Collections 
Informing members of the change to 3 weekly rubbish collections from 2nd 
November 2015. It was agreed that this is an extremely negative step and 
could cause problems for families. Cllr Curry pointed out that the Cabinet 
have plans set in place to move to a 4 weekly collection in the future. 
 

c) Play Radnor – Outreach Play Sessions 

Letter following the grant application to suggest that Play Radnor 
liaise with the school.  This was agreed. 
 
 
 



 

NC 56/15 Accounts 
a) Royal British Legion  - Wreath - £30.00 - approved 
b) R Spraggon – Cenotaph - £150.00 – approved 

 
NC 57/15 Any Other Business 

a) War Memorial 
The Clerk reported that Rhys had almost completed the lettering on 
the War Memorial and had done a great job. Once completed the 
Clerk will issue payment of £150.00; less than originally expected. 

 
 

The next meeting will be on Thursday 19th November  2015 


